
• 

OPTIONAL FORM NO. 10 
JULY 1073 EDITION 
GSA FPMR (Al CFR) 101.11.6 

UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT 

Memorandum 
TO 

CHAIRMAN, YELLOWSTONE MGT. 

FROM : 
GRIZZLY BEAR RECOVERY COORDINATOR 

SUBJECT: 
RESPONSE TO AGENDA ITEMS 

I regret that I will not be able to attend the Yellowstone 
Management Subcommittee meeting because of previous commitments 
on October 28. My response to the agenda items for which I am 
responsible are as follows: 

IV.Bear Handling Manual. I am behind in my chapter to this manual 
through no fault of Glenn Erickson's. I hope to have my chapter 
on release techniques completed by 1 January 1986. I regret this 
delay. 

A workshop was held on immobilization of grizzly bears for all 
bear handlers in the Ecosystem in May. Dr. Darrell Hebert of the 
British Columbia Wildlife Branch taught the workshop. This 
workshop was hosted by Yellowstone Park and sponsored by the Fish 
and Wildlife Service. The purpose of the two day workshop was to 
minimize accidental deaths of bears during research and 
management handling. 

V.Board of inquiry report on Fredenhagen death. The task force 
met and the preparation of the report on the six items in the 
inquiry report is being prepared. The report will be ready for 
the December IGBC meeting and copies will be sent to the 
Yellowstone Management Subcommittee members. 

IX.Bear-proofing West Yellowstone garbage. The following 
information is from a conversation with Ralph Meyer, District 
Ranger, Hebgen Lake Ranger District. At present, there are 16 new 
bear-proof dumpsters in USES campgrounds in the West Yellowstone 
area. These were all purchased by USES this year. After the 
closure of these campgrounds, these dumpsters will be moved into 
town to replace the most used garbage sites over the winter. The 
USES has ordered 16 more, one of which has arrived and the 
remaining 15 will arrive within 60 days. This will make 32 bear-
proof dumpsters in town by mid-December. Contributions for the 
money to match the Montana legislative money for the dumpsters in 
town now total $27,000. Sources for this money are: Burlington 
Northern Foundation - $10,000., County in-kind contribution - 
$15,000., Montana Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks - 
$2,000. The $13,000. contributed by the USFS was also judged to 

money which would qualify for state matching money. This 
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equals contributions of $40,000. ($27,000. + $13,000.). When this 
money is matched by the Montana legislative money, the total is 
$11,000. At $800. per dumpster, this equals 100 bear-proof 
Jumpsters in the West Yellowstone area by early 1986. Since 13 
of these will be in the USFS campgrounds during the summer, 77 
will be in town. The total need is 140 dumpsters for the entire 
solid waste disposal district. Efforts are continuing by the Audubon 
Society and the Yellowstone Coalition among others, to secure the 
matching funds to complete the purchase of the remaining 53 
dumpsters. Progress has been made through the efforts of many 
people. This year only one bear was around town. Little 
food was obtained and the bear did not frequent the town to any 
great extent. Bear #20 was frequenting the campgrounds and private 
cabins in the Bebgen Lake area and did have to be destroyed. 

XI.Research. Research continued in the Yellowstone Ecosystem in 
1985 on the development of a trend monitoring system and the 
effects of backcountry, non-motorized recreation on grizzly bear 
behavior and habitat use. Copies of the report detailing the 1985 
research are being reproduced and will be sent to members of the 
management subcommittee shortly. 

The population review task force will meet again in 1986. This is 
the second time this task force will meet since their first 
meeting in January 1983. The results of this meeting will be an 
update on the grizzly bear population size and trend in this 
ecosystem using data since 1983. The task force report will be 
distributed to subcommittee members upon completion. Members of 
this task force include: Dr. John Beecham of Idaho Fish and Game, 
Dr. Lee Eberhardt of Batelle Northwest, Dr. Fred Bunnell of the 
University of British Columbia, Jon Swenson of the Montana 
Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks, Dr. Richard Knight, and 
Dr. Chris Servheen. 

XV.Planning for Recovery. I would hope that the subcommittee will 
again discuss the possibility of asking the IGBC to appoint a 
task force to begin work on this important subject. It will take 
a long time and a lot of effort, and I believe consideration of 
this subject should be initiated. 

XVI.Other items. I am concerned about the statements of some that 
the Yellowstone grizzly bear is on the verge of delisting and 
that all is now well with the population. These statements have 
now gone far and wide and have the possibility of undermining the 
support of the political community and of debasing the 
commitment of the user groups to the recovery effort. I would 
think it appropriate that the subcommittee fully discuss this 
issue and the need for a united front with political and public 



contacts. This is a sensitive subject but one that will come to 
haunt us if we break ranks at this point. 
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